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You husband previously applied to this Board for an upgrade to his characterization of service 
and was denied on 23 August 2021.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in this case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire to have your husband’s discharge character of 
service upgraded and contentions that he incurred an onset of “mental health suicide” while 
serving in the Navy and that Petitioner’s record should be corrected so that he may receive health 
care from the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA).  For purposes of clemency consideration, 
the Board noted your submission of supporting documentation on behalf of the Petitioner.    
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and 
provided the Board with an AO on 24 June 2022.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

[Your husband] was appropriately referred for psychological evaluation during 
his enlistment and properly evaluated during multiple hospitalizations.  His 
personality disorder diagnosis was based on observed behaviors and performance 
during his period of service, the information he chose to disclose to the mental 
health clinician, and the psychological evaluation performed by the mental health 
clinician.  By definition, a personality disorder diagnosis indicates lifelong 
characterological traits unsuitable for military service.  Unfortunately, he has 
provided no medical evidence to support his claims of another mental health 
condition.  While he has provided evidence of “mental deficiency” that is 
temporally remote from his military service, there is no evidence that this 
disability is related to his military service.  His in-service misconduct appears to 
be consistent with his diagnosed personality disorder, rather than evidence of 
another mental health condition incurred in or exacerbated by military service. 
Furthermore, it is difficult to consider how another mental health condition would 
account for his misconduct, given his statement in service that his UA was related 
to family circumstances, and his repeated ingestion of nonnutritive items was 
described as an attempt to avoid confinement, rather than self-harm.  Additional 
records (e.g., post-service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s 
diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in 
rendering an alternate opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “[b]ased on the available evidence, it is my clinical opinion that there is 
insufficient evidence of a mental health condition that may be attributed to military service. 
There is insufficient evidence that his misconduct could be attributed to a mental health 
condition.” 
 
In response to the AO, you provided a rebuttal statement and reiterated your basis for relief that 
included assertions that your husband suffers late-stage dementia and other medical and mental 
health problems due to untreated service connected disabilities while serving in the Navy.     
 






